MINUTES OF THE GRADUATE COUNCIL MEETING
October 23, 2012
105 Houchens
Convene – Meeting Convened at 3:00 PM – Dr. Beth Boehm, interim dean, presided. 
Ex-Officio present:  

Members Present: Haribabu Bodduluri, Sherri Brown, Namok Choi, Barbara Clark, Cynthia Corbitt, Eileen Estes, James Fiet, Jennifer Gregg, Debra Journet, Karen Kopelson, Eric Rouchka, Bibhuti Sar, David Scott, and Sandra Smith (for Deborah Armstrong).
Members Absent: Susan Olson Allen, Allen Ashman, Ray Austin, Lijian Chen, Christine Ehrick,  Charles Hubscher, Mary Hums, Luke Milligan, Balaji Panchapakesan, Krista Wallace-Boaz, Amerisa Waters, and Pam Yankeelov.
Guests:  (none)
1. Convene – Dr. Beth Boehm opened the meeting at 3:00 PM.  Dr. Boehm has been offered the position of dean of SIGS; will be made official at Board of Trustees meeting on November 8. 
2. ACTION Item: Approval of minutes of August 28, 2012
Dr. Boehm asked for approval of the August 28 meeting minutes.  Note: Kristen Wilson was not “absent” at last meeting as listed in the minutes, but was not present since her last day at UofL was actually June 30.  Deborah Journet confirmed her “motion to adjourn” in previous minutes.  MOTION by Jim Fiet; seconded by Hari Boddluluri.  APPROVED.
3. ACTION ITEM: Vote on Student Leave Policy (motion forwarded by Graduate Student Development and Welfare Committee). 
This recommendation was included in the handouts; this recommendation would be setting a minimum bar for student leave.  (This has been sent to research deans, directors of grad studies and members of the committee). There was discussion about the different types of leave and was prompted by the request of some students. 
Two pertinent points of this are: 

a)  there be 20 days of leave each year for student (not in addition University holidays, but includes those).  
b) that UofL considers all graduate students on assistantships to be students rather than employees.  

Dr. Rouchka suggested possible documentation for this leave.  If there is an issue with mentor not allowing days, it was recommended that this would be up to the department or supervisor. It was mentioned that some departments had a form to use for this.  Recommendation to include at the end of second to last paragraph, “Documentation of leave to be determined by the department.”   Council APPROVED with amendment. 
4. Proposal for Interdisciplinary Bachelor’s Degree Program (handout FYI)
The Provost (back in the spring) asked Dale Billingsley and Dr. Boehm to look at the possibility of developing an undergraduate interdisciplinary degree in SIGS.  Dr. Boehm handed out a proposal.  Council on Postsecondary Education (CPE) was going to make money available for program that could be a statewide example of how to encourage adult prospects presenting 90 hours or more of regionally-accredited academic credits that may apply to UofL (under provision of Project Graduate) and make a degree.  This still needs lots of discussion, but the Provost wants SIGS to go ahead with this. Matt Bergman in Workforce Leadership is working on this.  Council will be kept up to date on its progress.   

5. Strategic Goals for Promoting Graduate Education – Dr. Beth Boehm
a. Increase stipends in “STEM” , especially on Belknap campus (science, technology, engineering and mathematics) disciplines – 
b. Increase competitiveness of fellowships in Humanities and social science disciplines by providing funds that GTAs and departments can use for teaching relief  in programs where GTAs teach way more than any other program. 
c. Increase stipends and assistantships in SIGS but lend to departments for (2 or 4 years at a time, depending on whether it’s a masters or PhD) in departments to incentivize you to be good stewards to graduate people in timely ways; and stipends to and further seed interdisciplinary programs.

d. ** Dr. Boehm’s first priority –has asked for twenty additional stipends requested for programs (not individuals)
e. Keep tuition programs going and has requested CAR (continuing annual requirement funds) to continue funding where departments provide stipend and SIGs provides tuition (333 students funded in last 2 years) -- includes dissertation fellowship years which have been very popular. 
f. Wants paperless dissertations. Might have to upgrade w/software --working on it

g. Hire associate dean (25%) to serve as recruitment and diversity officer
h. Trying to reduce tuition for doctoral students (particularly the gap between out-state vs. in-state).  
Dr. Boehm Requested emails from council if they have any other ideas. 

6. DGS Reading Group – Dr. Boehm recapped info about the group. They are reading “The Formation of Scholars” book.  She mentioned that SIGS has only a couple of books left if anyone needed them.  Dr. Boehm mentioned the Mentor Center on web http://louisville.edu/graduate/mentorcenter that has resources and 
7. Review of DGS meeting agenda – 

Friday, November 2, 2012 -  9 am

Friday, January 18, 2013 -  9 am
Friday, March 1, 2013 - 12 pm
8. Special Grad Council meeting December 11, 2012 if there are any degree candidates to be approved. If that’s the only thing on the agenda, it will be handled via email.  MOTION to approve. Hari Bodduluri. 2nd Sandra Smith or Barbara Clark?  
9. Announcements -none
10. Old Business - none
11. New Business – none
12. Adjournment –  Motion to adjourn at 3:40 PM by Debra Journet; Seconded unanimously.  
Respectfully submitted 11/12/12
Jan Link, Recording Secretary
Reviewed&
Approved Graduate Council Meeting Dec. 11, 2012
